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Resolution Honoring Kelly Monaghan 
 
Whereas Kelly Monaghan of the Pennsylvania Public Service Commission has now completed a two-year term 
(June 2021 – June 2023) as Chair of the NARUC Staff Subcommittee on Accounting and Finance, during which 
she has provided extraordinary service through her wise guidance to the Committee members and her valued 
leadership to the staff; and 
 
Whereas Kelly Monaghan served faithfully and effectively as Secretary of the Staff Subcommittee on Accounting 
and Finance from 2018 through 2021; and, 
 
Whereas Kelly Monaghan has been an active member in good standing of the National Association of Regulatory 
Utility Commissioners (NARUC) and the Staff Subcommittee on Accounting and Finance; and, 
 
Whereas Kelly Monaghan’s leadership and participation in Staff Subcommittee meetings has been instrumental 
in developing and advancing the mission of the Staff Subcommittee; and, 
 
Whereas Kelly Monaghan’s leadership during the global COVID-19 crisis was unprecedented and without which 
the work of the Staff Subcommittee could not have continued; and, 
 
Whereas Kelly Monaghan has made a substantial contribution to the quality and effectiveness of the Staff 
Subcommittee throughout her tenure; and, 
 
Whereas Kelly Monaghan’s work within the NARUC Staff Subcommittee has had a positive influence on the 
effectiveness of public utility regulation education; now, therefore be it,  
 
Resolved that the Board of Directors of the National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners, convened 
at its 2023 Annual Meeting and Education Conference in La Quinta, California, extends its sincere appreciation 
and gratitude to Kelly Monaghan for her role as Chair and Secretary of the Staff Subcommittee on Accounting 
and Finance.  
 
_____________________________________  
Sponsored by the Executive Committee for the Staff Subcommittee on Accounting and Finance  
Adopted by the NARUC Board of Directors November 14, 2023 
 
  


